
 

On Tuesday some of our Year 5 children represented our school in the Wolverhampton City 
Athletics Event held at Aldersley Stadium. The children competed in a number of track and field 
events against children from other primary schools in our city. The children were fantastic 
ambassadors for our school and demonstrated their sportsmanship, determination and talent 
throughout the afternoon. Well done to those children who competed. 
 
 

The end of year reports have been sent out today (except for Year 6 which will come out on 
Tuesday 9th July).  Our open afternoon for parents is on Thursday 11th July, 3.20 – 5 pm.  This is a 
drop-in session to look at books in the classrooms (no need for appointments).  Don’t worry if you 
cannot make this session as we will send the books home with children the following week.
 
 

 
For parents who will be purchasing uniform with the school logo throughout the summer, here is a 
reminder of Ron Flowers Sports details:- 

Address:  28 Queen Street, Wolverhampton, WV1 3JW 
Phone:   01902 429490 
Email:   sales@ronflowerssports.com 
Website:  https://ronflowerssports.com  
Opening times:  Monday – Friday: 9.30 am – 5.30 pm 

     Saturday: 9.30 am – 5 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



  

On Thursday 18th July (9 am – 9.45 am) we will be holding a preloved uniform shop at school where 
parents can come and get spare uniform in exchange for a small cash donation.  We would welcome 
any uniform donations from parents whose children have outgrown it.  All clothing will be washed 
and sorted into sizes to make it easier to look through. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nursery children will break up for the summer holidays on Thursday 18th July at their usual finish 
times. 
 
All other year groups will break up on Friday 19th July at 1 pm (but must be collected by 1.30 pm at 
the latest).  There will be no Aces after school childcare on 19th July. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



There are also paid spaces at this summer club. Here is a 
discount code for 10% off the camps at Spring Vale only: 
SPRINGVALEPARENT24 

Who the programme is for  

The HAF programme funding is primarily for school aged 
children from reception to year 11 (inclusive) who receive 
benefits-related free school meals (FSM). 
 
Benefits-related FSMs are available to pupils if their parents 
are in receipt of one of the qualifying benefits and have a 
claim verified by their school or local authority. 
For further information on eligibility, visit apply for free 
school meals. 
 
Local authorities are asked to ensure that the offer of free 
holiday club provision is available for all children in receipt 
of benefits-related free school meals in their area. Though 
this does not mean we expect all to attend, as the provision 
is voluntary. 
 

Universal infant free school meals 
All children in reception, year 1 and year 2 in England’s 
state-funded schools receive a free meal under the 
universal infant free school meals (UIFSM) policy. 
 
Infant pupils who receive a free meal under UIFSM must 
also be eligible for benefits-related FSM to be able to 
access a place on the HAF programme. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


